NORTH BERWICK PLANNING BOARD
MINUTES OF ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
 September 12, 2022
Present:
Chairman Louis Thibodeau, Jr., Todd Hoffman, Timothy Kezar, Gregg Drew, Rebecca Reed, Norman Clough
Also Present:
David Remiszewski
A.
Roll Call:

Chairman Thibodeau called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Chairman Thibodeau moved Norman Clough up to full voting status.

B.
Old Business:  N/A
C.
Current Business:

1.
Public Hearing:


David and Carol Remiszewski


Map 6 Lot 92



Single Family Set Back Variance 
Chairman Thibodeau invited David Remiszewski to speak. David Remiszewski thanked the Board for holding a hearing and hoped he provided the Board with enough information in the application but was willing to answer any questions. David stated that he owns 13 acres of land and the actual road that the Town now considers a road, is not really a road but actually a right-of-way that is on his property which he grants a right-of-way by deed to the property owners that live past his property. He stated he owns property from Morrells Mill Road about half-way down the road and then there is another family that owns the other 13 acres of land. David stated that when Roger Berube purchased the property from Bessie Morrell, he may have plans to build more than two houses but he ended up putting the house behind him first and then his house. David stated that when he bought the house 24 years ago, he never considered there would be an issue regarding expanding. He stated he was aware of the wetlands. He stated Steve Anderson, who is going to be building a garage for him, came to speak to the Code Enforcement Officer, who stated that the garage cannot be built because it does not meet the setbacks. David stated since he received that news, he has been working with Matt, the Code Enforcement Officer, who has been very nice and he suggested that they apply for a 20% variance. He then had his surveyor  come out and do another survey and plan. David stated that if it is approved, he plans on having him come back out and physically stake the land before a contractor comes back to do the work so there will be no question. 
Gregg Drew stated that this was the best application that he has ever seen filled out.

Chairman Thibodeau stated he spoke to Matt LeConte and stated that part of this property is in farm and forest and it is also partly in wetlands and was told that they need to look at farm and forest. Rebecca Reed stated it appears that it does meet the setback requirements. Chairman Thibodeau stated it will if the Board approves a 20% variance. Norman Clough asked if the Board had to consider it being in an aquifer district. Chairman Thibodeau stated it does not and it is far enough away from the swamp area. 

Chairman Mayfield read the conclusion statements as follows: 
1.
The need for a variance is due to the unique circumstances of the property and not of the general conditions of the neighborhood. The Board’s answer: Yes – 6 No – 0
2. 
The granting of a variance will not alter the essential character of the locality. The Board’s answer: Yes – 6 No – 0 
3. 
The hardship is not the result of action taken by the applicant or a prior owner. The Board’s answer: Yes – 6 No – 0 
4. 
The granting of a variance will not substantially reduce or impair the use of abutting property. The Board’s answer: Yes 6 No – 0
5. 
That the granting of a variance is based upon demonstrated need, not convenience and no other feasible alternative is available. The Board’s answer: Yes – 6 No – 0

Chairman Thibodeau stated that based on the above facts and conclusions on September 12, 2022, the Board of Appeals has voted to approve the application for a variance. They are granting a full 20% variance. Chairman Thibodeau instructed Mr. Remiszewski

to pick up the paperwork from Christine Dudley tomorrow and it needs to be filed with the Registry of Deeds in Alfred.
D.
Minutes:
N/A
E.
Correspondence:
N/A
F.
Other Business:
N/A
G.
Adjournment:

Gregg Drew motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m.  Timothy Kezar seconded the motion.  VOTE:  6-0

Matthew LeConte

Planning Coordinator

Respectively submitted,

Jennifer Berard, Stenographer
Chairman Louis Thibodeau, Jr. 
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